Grandview Plaza City Council

Set in Regular Session February 21, 2012 at 6:30 PM

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Present was Council members Grant, Rider, Edison, Sacher and Rodney. Also present
was Shirley Bowers, Roger Unruh, Jerome Thomas, Chief Clark, Shawn Peirano, Patti Jo and Dean Whitten, Chase Jordan, Allen Rothlisberg
and Tim Schmidt.

The Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation was led by Ms. Grant.
Rider moved to approve the January council minutes; seconded by Grant. Unanimous.

Jerome Thomas presented a bill from Sherbert Construction for $2800 for reinforcing the rebar and concrete on the north parking lot. Rider
moved to approve the expenditure, seconded by Sacher. Unanimous. New school signs are up. Konza Construction is the only bid
received to do the city parking lot, for $13,000. He may be able to get it done cheaper, if it can be done at the same time the school does
their parking lot. Shiling Construction still has not sent in a bid. He stated that State Street will be the first street to be refinished, when that
project starts. Jerome requested permission to purchase 3 air bottles for the fire department for $1560. These have a 15 year life
expectancy. Grant moved to approve the expenditure w/ the costs being divided between the fire department fund and the Fire
donation fund. Seconded by Sacher. Unanimous. The skid loader has a broken hydraulic arm. Repair cost is $760. The dump truck blew a
radiator during the last snow storm. The State is conduction a Water Inspection tomorrow, and a KDOT meeting is scheduled regarding the
on the 301 exit traffic issue. Greg Quidachay will be taking leave in March to tend his wife, following back surgery. Jerome reported that the
299 exit project by KDOT has been cut.

Chief Clark discussed the Police Department Policy Manual and the updates. After lengthy discussion, Grant moved to approve the new
policy; seconded by Sacher. Unanimous. Upon Officer Rector’s graduation from KLETC, council members agreed on a $.25 cent an hour
rate increase. This brings his wages to $16.90 an hour. Rider moved to approve the purchase of 5 new rebuilt radars for $5562.50 plus trade
ins. Seconded by Sacher. Unanimous. Rodney moved to approve Ordinance 12-01, regarding the Animal Control; seconded by Rider.
Unanimous. Ordinance to become effective following the publication in the Daily Union.

Sacher move to approve the January expenditures; seconded by Rodney. Unanimous. Grant moved to approve the January Financial
Statements, seconded by Edison. Unanimous.

Grant reported that Grandview Plaza is hosting the Monthly Flint Hill Regional Council, February 24, from 9 to 12 noon at City Hall. She
requested $200 for food expenditures for the meeting. Edison moved to approve the $200 expenditure, seconded by Rodney. Unanimous.
Allan Rothlisburg reported that Economic Development Committee needs a letter from the City requesting a full seat on the board, signed
by the Mayor. Rider moved that a letter be written, seconded by Sacher. Unanimous.

Grant moved to enter into executive session for 5 minutes at 7:55 PM, seconded by Rider. Unanimous. Regular session was re-entered. No
Action Taken.

Rider moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM; seconded by Sacher. Unanimous.

Shirley Bowers, City Clerk



